
"The Best Waterfront City in Which to Live, Work and Play." 

CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH 
CONE OF SILENCE 

TO: HON. MAYOR, CITY COUNCIL, CITY ADMINISTRATION, AND CITY STAFF 

FROM: CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH PROCUREMENT DEPARMENT 

SUBJECT: CONE OF SILENCE BEGINS JANUARY 18, 2023 - 3:00 PM FOR RFQ No. 1070-23-1 

DATE: 

FOR THE PROVISION OF A PUBLIC PRIVATE PARTNERSHIP (P3) 
DEVELOPMENT OF A NEW MUNICIPAL COMPLEX ON BROADWAY, AND A 
MIXED-USE DEVELOPMENT AT 600-601 WEST BLUE  HERON BOULEVARD 

JANUARY 18, 2023 
___________________________________________________________________ 

A. NOTICE: The purpose of this Notice is to inform the Mayor, City Council, Boards, Staff,
and other City Entities, that RFQ No. 1070-23-1, For the Provision of a Public Private
Partnership Development of a New Municipal Complex on Broadway, and a Mixed-Use
Development at 600-601 West Blue Heron Boulevard is due on January 18, 2023, at 3:00
pm, and the Cone of Silence commences.

Communications with any individuals other than the Procurement Department goes into effect
as of January 18, 2023, at 3:00 pm, and concludes when all bids are rejected, awarded, or the
subject solicitation is cancelled.

B. CONE OF SILENCE: The City Council of Riviera Beach has enacted a cone of silence, in
Sec. 2 - 166 of the Code of Ordinances that prohibits oral and written communications
regarding all formal solicitations for goods and services issued by the City. The cone of silence
commences as of the deadline to submit a proposal, bid, or other response to a competitive
solicitation, and remains in effect until a contract is awarded/approved, all bids or responses
are rejected, or the solicitation is otherwise ended. Any contract entered into in violation of the
cone of silence provision is null and void. All inquiries shall be sent via email to William
Sutton, Procurement Director, wsutton@rivierabeach.org.

Cone of Silence - RFQ 1070-23-1 
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